

## City of Seldovia

P.O. Drawer B, Seldovia, Alaska 99663 Phone: (907) 234-7643, Fax: (907) 234-7430 Email: citymanager@cityofseldovia.com

www.citvofseldovia.com

To: Dale Bagley
Kelly Wolf
Blaine Gilman

Wayne Ogle Stan W. Welles Sue A. McClure Brent Johnson Kelly Cooper Mako Haggerty

From: Timothy Dillon Date: July 24, 2015

Re: KPB Ordinance 2015-18

CC: Michael Navarre, Johni Blankenship

On behalf of the City of Seldovia and the surrounding areas I would like to thank you for hosting a public meeting in Seldovia on July 17<sup>th</sup> to discuss KPB Ordinance 2015-18 to amend the South Kenai Peninsula Hospital Service Areas.

Those who attended the meeting voiced concerns over the necessity of the new boundaries and its possible negative effects on current services in the area including Medivacs, the Seldovia Medical Clinic and the Seldovia Village Tribe Clinic. The motivation and intentions of the proposal were also brought into question because it did not originate from the Borough Medical Committee.

We are requesting that you please take into consideration these questions and concerns that were voiced by those in our community and vote No on KPB Ordinance 2015-18.

Please be advised that our City Clerk has been directed to hold a Special Council Meeting on July 29<sup>th</sup> to introduce a city ordinance regarding the support of KPB Ordinance 2015-18 if it passes the assembly.